

Silver (Ihreads Quilt Guild Newsletter

Volume 18 November 2018 Issue 4

The mission of Silver Threads Quilt Guild shall be to further interest in quilting, promote education, contribute to community charitable causes and encourage the preservation of quilts and the art of quilting.

President's Comments

Hi Quilters,

The year is slipping away so quickly now, and the snow has started falling on the high mountains. Hopefully snow will continue, and we will have lots of winter sports fun this year.

The group at October's meeting requested that the November meeting be moved to November 13, 2018 so it doesn't interfere with Thanksgiving week. I won't be back in town yet, so Tammy Hamel will fill in for me at The Chapel of the South Fork November 13, 2018.

Have a wonderful Thanksgiving!

https://silverthreadsguild.com/

GUILD MINUTES

October 16, 2018

The meeting was called to order by president Beth Kendall. There were no guests present.

Sunshine: Dawn Reitz's granddaughter is doing great and she passed around a very sweet picture of her. Beth is going to the Houston quilt show and taking some classes. Some ladies are now eligible for Medicare.

Shadows: Prayer was requested for Eric Sandvik. (We have since learned Eric passed away Oct. 14. A memorial service was held Oct. 19. Donations may be given to the Nature Conservancy or Houston Audubon Society. Beverly's mailing address is:

Take Note.) ...

Meeting Location

Chapel of the South Fork

Date: November 13

Time: 10:00 a.m.

November Birthdays

Krisin Steed November 09
Penny Snyder November 12
Donna Skarvala November 13
Winona Renner November 22

Vi Koch November 23 Anne Strong November 23

Susan Wolfrey November 25 Betty Geis November 27



Page 1 of 4

- The treasurer's reports were given
 - General account given by Kristin Steed. Balance. \$11,952.05.
 - Quilt show account and Raffle show account given by Janice Torres. (as these were lengthy Janice will give the final balance in a special report in the newsletter) Editor's Note: Look for an attachment
 - New business was discussed. Who the money from the raffle quilt would be donated to (a special report will be given elsewhere in the newsletter on this matter.) A motion was made and seconded to approve the suggested amounts. Motion passed.

The standing committee reports where given.

Continuing Education-Charlotte Peacock. Beth gave this report from Charlotte:

June 2019—Beth Kendall—Bargello demo and Bargello flag workshop

July 30-31, 2019—Judy Niemeyer class- Eileen Urbanek—Chapel of the South Fork

August, 2019—Cyndi McChesney (CedarRidgeQuilting.com) panel program and workshop.

Newsletter—Pat Miller. Pat again reminded us to please send our news to her e-mail address—wgmplm@Hotmail.com.

We then had a great lunch served by Dawn Reitz and Linda Woods. Lasagne, a great salad and bread pudding.

Linda Woods won the door prize.

Show and tell was Karen Ferguson showing a Christmas Hanging and Dawn Reitz showing several quilted bags and a very nice quilt.

The meeting was adjourned. Karen Ferguson. (Secretary)

2020 QUILT SHOW CATEGORIES

Drum roll please.....The categories which received the most votes for our 2020 show are: Large, Lap/Twin, Holiday, Wall Hanging, Children, Creative Panels, Art, Modern, Quilter's Origin, Vintage, and Challenge.

The Challenge category will be creating something using the fabric that Donna is so generously donating (some of it 100+ years old). The focus fabric we use will be determined by a drawing from Donna's collection next summer.

Hopefully, next summer we will be able to secure the teacher who teaches making a panel into a more creative piece for the Creative Panel category.

Quilter's Origin will be a piece which describes/depicts something about the area where the quilter is from (born, grew up, lives, etc.).

The Vintage category gives us an opportunity to make something new out of something old, e.g., taking old handkerchiefs, old embroidered tablecloths, doilies, etc. This category fits with the theme of the show...."Quilting through the Ages."

Now that you have voted on the categories we will be getting with Diane to determine the sizes. If you have any questions, please contact Sheralyn or Carolyn.



STQG gave \$650.00 to the South Fork Fire Department. They are raising money for a defibrillator. This donation will help considerably, according to Chief Tyler Off. The money raised by the STQG's 2018 quilt raffle was donated to the communities of Rio Grande, Mineral, Hinsdale and Gunnison counties.

Pictured left to right of the STQG. are: Tony Perrone, Tyler Off, Dawn Reitz (STQG Member), & Lucas Slade.



Lucy Benavides of Del Norte receiving her quilt made by members of the STQG. Lucy is fighting cancer. She was so happy and appreciative of the STQG.



Donna Skvarla AQS Certified Quilt Appraiser

Quilt Appraisals, Consultations, Lectures
32015 Elk Trail Lane
Creede, CO 81130
719-658-1110
bearspaw@cox.net

Beth Kendall Custom Longarm Quilting

PO Box 907 Lake City, CO 81235-0907 kendallscottage@gmail.com 832-526-8631

Ooh La Spa

289 South Main Street Creede, CO 81130 719-658-3070 www.oohlaspacreede.com Melissa Graham

Shades, Quilts & Etc.

129 Adams Street
Monte Vista, CO 81144
719-852-2179
marilyn.davey@gmail.com
Marilyn Davey

Durango Quilt Company

21516 Hwy. 160 West Durango, CO. 81303 970-247-2582 durangoquilts@qwestoffice.net

Quilt/Craft Retreat Venue

Attend a scheduled retreat or host your own group.
Full service and self-serve retreats available.
Tables, ironing supplies and cutting station provided.
Feel all the comforts of home in the large,
Beautiful log cabin on the Rio Grande River.

RioRiverRetreat.com
Colorado Quilt/Craft/Scrapbook Retreat on FB

Kathy's Fabric Trunk

610 Grand Avenue Del Norte, CO 81132 719-657-9314 <u>kathystrunk@Q.com</u> Kathy Black